
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for Anchor Point Booster Station Wellhouse Design and Construction in 
Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Indian Head, 
located at 4195 Indian Head Hwy, Indian Head, MD 20640. The funding would be used for The 
town would design, permit and construct a new water pumping station and wellhouse to replace a 
failing well. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because The taxpayers will 
benefit from the completion of this project because they will receive a new sustainable and 
reliable water source with the Anchor Point well. In addition to a sustainable source, pressure 
issues within the Anchor Point Development will be addressed through the construction of the 
booster station. Having consistent pressure will ensure adequate usage flow to the upper levels of 
the condominium, as well as maintaining adequate pressures for fire flows in case of an 
emergency.  
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Clean 
Water Act, 33 U.S.C. 1383(c) (Section 603(c) of the Clean Water Act). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STENY H. HOYER 
 
 


